


[bookmark: _GoBack]GULFSTREAM TOWERS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECOTRS MEETING HELD ON 
WEDNESDAY MAY 30, 2018
AT 6:00 P.M.
SECOND FLOOR LOBBY
SARASOTA FL, 34236

President Bruce Bergen called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
Proof of quorum (All members present except for Director Fred Murrell) and notice properly posted.
The board reviewed the minutes of April 26, 2018 meeting.  Dan Kois made a Motion to approve the minutes.  Peter Baldi seconded, Motion carried.
Committee Reports:
Fining committee:  Harris Williams, Chairperson Fining Committee reported there had been a violation by an owner who had advertised the rental of the second bedroom through Airbnb.  The committee had reviewed the matter and they were waiting for a response from the association’s attorney.   
Safety Committee:   Marie Williams reported on the ongoing preparation for the upcoming hurricane season so all residents who will be here for the summer months will be prepared in the event Sarasota is on the path.
Building Design Committee:  Chairperson Jo Schmidt prepared the report to refurbish the first floor lobby.  The printed copies were available for review to the board members and owners who attended the meeting.  
President Bruce Bergen reported on the 2019 budget and on plumbing project funding guidelines. The plumbing project will be a top priority and a decision must be reached soon to allow enough time to get advice from different Engineering Companies and to solicit bids.  A  General Construction Company will be responsible for the oversight of the entire project.  If the plumbing project is to be done in the year 2019, there is a possibility of a 4% to 5% assessment for every unit.
As of May 30, 2018, the WiFi situation remains the same (poor) but Director Dan Kois and Bruce Bergen are working on a new proposal from Comcast and they will present it to board for the final decision.
Resale and Rental Units:  President Bruce Bergen reported the $500 security deposit we receive for each rental unit remains in the operating account and that should not be the case.  Bruce suggested the association disposes of the current method and come up with a better one.   No decision was  reached at this time.
Windows:   The discussion about damaged windows that were manufactured by Schwinco and installed by Absolute Windows remains a nightmare for the association.  The board recommended turning over the matter to association’s attorney.
Director Peter Baldi made a Motion to approve replacing the three damaged picture windows in units:-1006, 508 and 307 while the association awaits the outcome from the attorney.  Vice President Wulf Stegelmann seconded and the Motion Carried.
The lack of parking spaces remains a major challenge for the association especially with an added of four new owners.  The board must come up with a fair and reasonable solution soon for all residents.
With no further matter before this board, President Bruce Bergen made a Motion to adjourn.
Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Respectively Submitted By:
Kathambi Jones
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